
Welcome to the Trimley St Mary Parish Council news April 2025

School Support: We are really pleased to continue supporting 
our village school and we are donating 15 dictionaries, 15 Oxford 
Primary Dictionary, 30 First Atlas’s, 15 Junior School Atlas’s, 2 
Physical Globes,2 Political Globes and 30 magnifying glasses. We 
are also funding the gardening tools.

School Reading Challenge at St Marys school: Alongside the 
above we are funding and sponsor the reading challenge. Starting 
after the Easter holidays 3 books a week and gifts are handed out 
in assembly.

Yellow Lines: After months of surveys, resident responses, 
discussions and debates, the Parish Council has now formally 
agreed to fund the provision of double yellow lines at junctions 
along Station Road and in part, High Road. This may take up to 12 
months to get these lines put down – but they are on the way! The 
cost will be approx.  £12k or a little more – but for the safety of 
both road and pavement users – be they motorists, cyclists, 
pedestrians or anybody else moving around our village, it’s worth 



the investment. Following the surveys last summer, we know we 
have the support of those who live in the relevant areas – and we 
would like to say a big ‘thank you’ for the engagement that has 
pushed this project forward.

Blocked Culverts: The PC followed the repeated procedure 
reports using the SCC reporting tool for blocked drains around 
the village. This pressure eventually come to the attention of the 
engineering department who escalated the need for action and 
following an site meeting a total of 14 Culverts were inspected 
and the following action agreed,

Stennetts Close. One immediately cleared of overgrowth. The 
severest has now been cleaned of the debris and pressured 
washed. All others have been  pressure cleaned.

Station road junction with The Avenue have been cleared, 
pressure washed and repaired.

Faulkeners way, junction with the High road ,has been pressure 
washed.

Please report any highways issues via the reporting tool  
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/.../report-a-highways-issue

New Play Area:A new play area by the shops at Faulkeners way 
is coming very soon, more details next month. 

Your Council continues to be active in serving the public.

Welcome Hall: For main hall hire please contact the booking 
clerk with any questions or booking queries via any of the 
following ways:

Phone or text: 07824 309712 

Email: thewelcomehallbookings@gmail.com    

mailto:thewelcomehallbookings@gmail.com
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/highway-maintenance/report-a-highways-issue?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3WhHEimhVM20yMBN706nrISZbkpFLJAxcWbhvBi_8WynPE3PrttPelqQU_aem_8YhHvOcioRaPsBMBIFiXDQ


For smaller Pretyman room please contact 
welcomehallbookings@trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk

Parish Council Meetings are at the Welcome Hall at 7. 30pm on 
the first Monday of the month (date change for May). Members of 
the public very welcome. Next meetings Monday 2nd April and the 
14th May

 Clerk Nicky Dunn: 07795 824733

clerk@trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk 

www.facebook.com/trimleystmaryparishcouncil 
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